
 

 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel  St. Casimir  St. John the Baptist 
Key:  OLMC= Our Lady of Mount Carmel  STC= St. Casimir  STJB= St. John the Baptist  PVCC= Parkview Care Center, Wells  

Tri-Parish Catholic Faith Community 

St. Casimir 
320 2nd Ave SW, Wells, MN 56097 

Phone: 507-553-5391 Fax: 507-553-5391 

 Email ........................ scasimir@bevcomm.net 
 Office Hours ......................................... varied 
 Administrative Assistant .......... Julie Bruegger 
 Bookkeeper .................................Kay Herman 
 Cemetery ................................. Tom Schindler 
 Faith Formation ................................ Lisa Bute 
 Liturgical Music Coordinator ...... Connie Stenzel 
Maintenance .............................. Bruce Roberts 

St. John the Baptist 
Church: 100 Park St N 

Mailing: PO Box 158, Minnesota Lake, MN 
 Phone: 507-462-3636   Fax: 507-553-5391 

Email ......................... stjb@bevcomm.net 
Office Hours ................................... varied 
Administrative Assistant .. Rhonda Drager 
Cemetery ................................ Bob Drager 

 

St. Casimir’s School 
330 2nd Ave SW, Wells, MN 56097 

Phone: 507-553-5822 Fax: 507-553-5391 

Email ............... casimir@bevcomm.net 
Office Hours ............................... varied 
Bookkeeper ................. Ashley Seedorf 
Maintenance .................. Bruce Roberts 
Principal ....................... Diane Edwards 
Secretary......................Teresa Chirpich 

Website .................. stcasimirsschool.net 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel 
27 Main Street, Easton, MN 56025 

 Phone: 507-787-2303 Fax: 507-553-5391 

Email .............................. olmc@bevcomm.net 
Office Hours ......................................... varied 
Administrative Assistant .................. Sue Cory 
Cemetery .......................................Don Linder 
Custodian ................................... Anne Lippert 
Faith Formation ........................ Chris Schultz 
Music ......................................... Mary Kayser 

Sunday, January 17, 2021 
The 2nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

DOW-R Televised Mass  
Sunday Mornings 

 

KEYC 12 or 12.1 at 7:30 a.m.;  
7.1 at 9:00 a.m.; 12.2 at 9:30 a.m. 

 

Mass will be broadcast Sundays with 
DOW-R priests at 7:00 & 10:30 a.m.  

on AM 970, Real Presence Radio 
 

Online Mass with Bishop Quinn  
dowr.org/about/weekly-mass.html 
 live every Sunday at 11:00 a.m.  

 

Pastor ............................ Fr. Greg Havel 

E-mail ....... triparish.priest@gmail.com 

Phone ............................. 507-553-5391 

Deacon Gene Paul ......... 507-854-3676 

Tri-Parish Website .......  olmcstcstjb.org 

Facebook ....... search: Tri-Parish South 
(Tri-Parish Catholic Faith Community of OLMC, STC & STJB) 

 

      Sacramental Emergencies 

     Fr. Havel ........ 507-553-5391 



 

Mass Schedule & Intentions 

Monday 1/18 No Mass  

Tuesday 1/19 No Mass  

Wednesday 1/20 OLMC † Mary Meyer 8:30 a.m. 

Thursday 1/21 STJB † Eugene & † Florence Sonnek  8:30 a.m. 

Friday 1/22 STC † Henry Kalis 8:30 a.m. 

Saturday 1/23 STJB † Barney & † Bebs Neubauer  5:00 p.m. 

Sunday 1/24 STC Pro Populo  8:00 a.m. 

Sunday 1/24 OLMC † Ray Kalis  10:00 a.m. 

Prayer Requests of the Tri-Parish 
Let us always remember the sick and all those in need of prayer, especially: Marti Paul, John Walser, Sha-
ron Hodge, Doug Johnson, Allan Latourelle, Zach Fendrich, Doug Ascheman, Triston Father, Mike Redig, 
Louise Giese, Mark Haler, Janet Yokiel, Dale Sonnek, Jeanne Ziegler Miller, Butch Becker, Gayle Redig, Pam 
Schultz, Jay Johnson, Barb Price, Jim Bute, Marge Bute, David Stadheim, Mario Rubio & family, Dick Esser, 
Ardean Schultz, LeShaine Sonnek, Marvin Schuster, Evelyn (Haugh) Wallace, Abe Subia and for all our service 
men & women of the armed forces. Please notify the office of family members currently in active duty to include 
in our prayers.  
We want everyone to receive the powerful blessings that prayer can provide—even those who don’t want to 
share publicly. Whenever any of our parish members or families are in need of special prayers, please call and 
we will begin our prayer lines for any need-give only the details you wish. OLMC- Peggy Linder 787-2575 or 
Linda Swehla 787-2434 , STJB- Rhonda Drager at 462-3627 or STJB Parish Office at 462-3636, STC– Barb 
Stenzel at 553-3805. 

In Our Prayers 
Soldiers Overseas 

Troy Haugh 
Bernard D. Steinhauer  

Recently Departed 
Barb Sonnek Dvorak 

Upcoming Marriages 
Chelsea Volz & David Braun 

Spiritual  
Communion Prayer 

 

My Jesus, I believe that You 
are present in the Most Holy Sac-
rament. I love You above all 
things, and I desire to receive You 
into my soul. Since I cannot at 
this moment receive You sacra-
mentally, come at least spiritual-
ly into my heart. I embrace You 
as if You were already there and 
unite myself wholly to You. 
Never permit me to be separated 
from You. Amen. 

Confession Schedule 
Saturdays 

Wells 8:30-9:00 a.m.  

Easton 9:30-10:00 a.m. 

MN Lake 4:00-4:30 p.m. 

Sunday Readings 

1st Reading: 1 Samuel 3:3b-10, 19 
Here I am, Lord; I come to do your will.  

Psalm: 40:2, 4, 7-8, 8-9, 10 
2nd Reading: 1 Corinthians 6:13c-15a, 17-20 

Gospel: John 1:35-42 

 Hymnals are available for you to take home. 

 If you would like Holy Communion brought to you, please contact 
the office at 553-5391. 

 Evening Rosary is said at St. Casimir daily at 7:30 p.m. Please safe 
distance. All are welcome.  

 SCRIP is available in the church office. Feel free to call, email or 
stop in for your order! 553-5391. scasimir@bevcomm.net 

REMINDER: Fr. Havel will never send you an email asking you for financial help of any 
kind, for your to “reply to this message to help” or any other request of favor. He will communi-
cate with  you in person, via telephone or in the Sunday bulletin. If you receive a message such 
as this, know it was not from him. God bless you! 



 

 

The 2nd Sunday in Ordinary Time  January 17, 2021 

Weekly Contributions 
as of January 10, 2021 

OLMC 

Amount needed weekly .............. $2,414.00 
Amount needed to date ............ $70,006.00 
Amount given to date ............... $91,090.88 
Amount needed annually for Thanksgiving, 
Christmas, Easter ..................... $35,000.00 
Amount given ........................... $25,000.71 
 

STC 
Amount needed weekly .............. $5,127.00 
Amount needed to date .......... $143,556.00 
Amount given to date ............. $169,257.15 
Solemnity of Mary ........................ $160.00 
 

STJB 
Amount needed weekly .............. $2,225.00 
Amount needed to date ............ $62,300.00 
Amount given to date ............... $47,485.08 
Christmas ...................................... $275.00 
Thanksgiving ................................... $50.00 

Online giving is available at the website: 
olmcstcstjb.org or triparishsouth.com. 
Click on the Online Giving logo on the 
main page under the calendar for the parish 
you’d like to donate to. It can be one-time 
or recurring. Please contact your church of-
fice with any questions. Thank you for your 
continued support! 

Employment Position at OLMC, Easton 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel Church has a part time posi-

tion open for custodian. This is an hourly paid position 

and is comprised of 4 to 5 hours per week. Persons inter-

ested may contact the Tri-Parish Office at 553-5391. 

St. Casimir’s School Update 

The Early Childhood Room (Preschool/Pre-K) is all a buzz 
since we have been back from Christmas break. It feels so 
good to be on a somewhat “normal” schedule again—I 
hope it stays this time. It’s so much easier to teach when 
I’m face to face with these little kiddos!!! 

We jumped right into our winter projects and learning. It is 
so nice to hear the stories and giggles in the room again as 
we go about our day. Having that energy in the classroom 
just makes a huge difference in everything we do! Whether 
we are working hard at schoolwork, or playing hard, we 
are doing it together!!! 

The Pre-K started learning patterning and graphing this 
week in Math. I always found using fruit loops as a good 
way to teach this concept...problem being they taste really 
good, too! So sometimes we end up eating our pattern a 
little too early :) Which I get, those fruit loops are hard to 
resist—ha ha! It is all about having fun and learning at the 
same time down here in the Early Childhood Room! 

I hope everyone continues to have a wonderful winter sea-
son!! Blessings, Angie Swehla, Early Childhood Coordinator 

St. Casimir members: Contribution state-
ments were mailed out this week. Please 
contact Kay at 553-5391 if you didn’t re-
ceive one or you have questions. Thank you! 

Friday, January 22, 2021 is Day of Prayer for the Legal Protection of Unborn Children 
“There is such a wide spectrum of issues involving the protection of human life and the promotion of 
human dignity. Good people frequently disagree on which problems to address, which policies to 
adopt and how best to apply them. But for citizens and elected officials alike, the basic principle is 
simple: We must begin with a commitment never to intentionally kill, or collude in the killing, of any 
innocent human life, no matter how broken, unformed, disabled or desperate that life may seem. In 
other words, the choice of certain ways of acting is always and radically incompatible with the love of 
God and the dignity of the human person created in His image.”  

United States Conference of Catholic Bishops               “Living the Gospel of Life,” © 1998 USCCB 

God of all life, Help us to appreciate the great gift that is human life formed in your image, a reflection 
of your holiness. Help us to recognize you in all whom you have created: children not yet born, fami-
lies affected by poverty and war, people of different abilities, people from other lands, and all who are 
victims of hatred and racism. Help us to bear witness to the dignity of all whom you have created, re-
gardless of stage of life, or wealth, or ability, or color, or creed, for every person is fully equal in your 
loving eyes. Share with us your holy knowledge that we are all your children, each bestowed with in-
herent dignity. May your justice reign forever! Amen. 



 

From Fr. Havel... 

This weekend we hear how God called Samuel. Samuel was asleep when God called his name. 
Thinking is was Eli the priest calling, Samuel woke him up three times. At Eli’s prompting, Sam-
uel answered the Lord on the fourth call by responding, “Speak Lord, your servant is listening.” 
Samuel didn’t say what do you want me to do but rather said he was listening. 
 

In our world it seems that many people are willing to do things and help out. Not so many are 
ready to simply listen and be still. Samuel had a lot to learn from God before he was ready to be 
the prophet of the Lord. May we also listen to the voice of God who not only calls us by name 
but prepares us for service to our God. 

~Fr. Greg 

Tri-Parish Announcements 

OLMC & STJB Contribution Envelopes for  2021 are ready to be picked up. You’ll find them in the 
main entrance at St. John the Baptist and in the elevator entrance at Our Lady of Mt. Carmel. Thank you 
for your help in picking these up—they are costly to mail. We appreciate your continued financial support. 
If you’d no longer like to receive envelopes because you give in a different form i.e. online giving, please 
contact your parish office. 

STC Contribution Envelopes for  2021 are r eady to be picked up. You’ll find them in the back of 
church at St. Casimir. This is the last weekend to have them in the back of church; they will then be 
moved into the church office and you can stop by to pick them up or call to make arrangements. Thank 
you for your help in picking these up—they are costly to mail. We appreciate your continued financial 
support. If you’d no longer like to receive envelopes because you give in a different form i.e. online giv-
ing, please contact your parish office. 

Are you missing The Courier? Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, hard copies of the Courier are cur-
rently not available in our churches. However, in addition to being available online, hard copies are 
being mailed to those on our home delivery list. To be added to the subscription list please send your 
name and address to Nick Reller at nreller@dowr.org or Diocese of Winona-Rochester, The Courier, 
55 W Sanborn St., Winona, MN 55987.  

OLMC MCCW Winter Meeting will be held on Monday, January 25, 2021, at 7:00 p.m. in Ma-
donna Hall. All are welcome to attend!  

Options Collection Thank You Thank you for  the donations that we received throughout the Tr i
-Parish for the Options | Mankato Pregnancy Center. This year, without the ability to do the Giving 
Trees, we brought in a financial contribution of $970! Thank you for your generous support of such an 
important program! 

KICK-OFF FOR CATHOLIC SCHOOLS WEEK! 
Join us Sunday, January 31, after 8:00 a.m. Mass!
Cinnamon and caramel rolls available in 1/2 and a 
full dozen. Please contact Michelle at 507-525-2474 
to leave a message/send a text or you can comment 
on St. Casimir’s School Facebook post with your de-
sired order. This is NOT a hold of guaranteed rolls—
it is a helpful tool for our bakers to know how many 
to prepare. This is a first come, first served event. 
Last time we made 1,200 rolls and sold out within 
three hours! Free will donation accepted. We hope 
you come enjoy a special treat! 
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